SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Minutes of the June 2, 2013 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Alan Raul, John Waller, Bob Mires (Ralph Sutter absent)
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Don Jones, Debi Schmitt, Bob Grover, Pete Stonehewer
The meeting was called to order at 12:12 p. m.

The minutes of the May 5, 2013 Board of Officers meeting were approved as read.
Earl Kaplan (President) will consult with Nancy regarding the July BBQ and potluck logistics. Individuals who volunteered last year will be contacted to see if they will be available this year to do the same duties.
Bob Mires (Treasurer) indicated that the treasury currently holds approximately $3000 with membership holding steady.

John Waller (Vice President / Program Chairman / Publicity) reported he has an August speaker. More info will follow in the July Hard Copy.

Ray Miklas (Facilities Coordinator) reported that SLO Bytes can retain their current storage locker location at the I.O.O.F. hall. The SLO Genealogical Society (SLOCGS) will be moving their locker in the men’s lounge (The room in the front right of the building).  

Bob Grover (Digital Photo SIG) reported that Janet Thatcher will be presenting Norway photos at the June meeting.

Alan Raul (Training Officer) announced that the next Linux SIG meeting will take place on Thursday, June 6, 2013.  A demo and discussion of the latest Ubuntu 13.04 will be the focus of the meeting.

Alan expressed his disappointment with the last Linux/Geek Session meeting on virtual machines.  He suggested that our aging group no longer has the zest or interest for computer technology whether it is Windows or Linux. Only a select few seemed to be interested.

Alan sent an e-mail to the speaker confirming the webinar last night. Confirmation with today’s webinar speaker was only made around 8 AM this morning. Today’s webinar had slipped through the speaker’s calendar cracks. Alan has printed out 60 copies, 2 pages doubled sided. No SKYPE contact has been made at this time.
David Shaw, a long-time and fervent XP advocate, wants to have a discussion today on staying with Windows XP after Microsoft and others stop support. This should prove to be a most-interesting discussion!

Ralph Sutter (Secretary) had a family emergency but has sent the following to be discussed at the June 2nd Board of Director’s meeting:

I can leave firewood with anyone who volunteers.
Announce the Southwest Computer Technology Conference at Cal State Pomona on June 21 to 23.

I renewed the SLO Bytes domain name for another year; slobytes.org registered with GoDaddy through 4/20/2014.
I've forwarded that invoice.
Our website hosting, with Webhostingpad.com, doesn't come due until 09/22/2013 so I'll wait before I renew it.
I loaded a Flash Drive with some emergency presentations.  I'll leave it with the projector (update - I'll hand it off when I hand off the firewood for July's BBQ.)
If the July BBQ is going to be a potluck, let's announce that at today's meeting.

Possible Topics for Future Presentations: 
1.  LibreOffice
2.  Irfanview
3.  Any Portable Linux
4.  Other Portable Apps
Ralph Sutter will not be attending the July 2013 SLO Bytes meeting.
The meeting ended at 12:37 pm.
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